Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

May 1, 2017
Memorial Hall

7:00 pm
Call to Order: Chairman Joe Judd called the meeting to order. Others present: Robert Manners and Andrew Baker and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz.
Media Present: None
Acceptance of Minutes:  Bob made a motion to accept the April 19, 2017 minutes. Andrew seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 
Noteworthy News: 
· Bob announced that this meeting was the last official Selectboard meeting for Joe Judd. Joe is not running for re-election after 21 years on the Board. Bob thanked Joe for his years of service and wished him well. Joe will still be involved with town government as he is running for re-election as Town Clerk. Andrew added his thanks and congratulations to Joe.
· Town elections will take place on May 15. Polls will be open from 10 am to 8 pm.

· Three people are running, as write-ins, for the Selectboard position. They are Jackie Walsh, Roland Giguere, and Matt Marchese. There will be a candidate's night, at the Senior Center, on May 8, at 7 pm.

Department Liaison Reports:

Highway – Bob reported that the Highway Department has been working with their new street sweeper.  It should soon be out sweeping the streets.
Town Hall – Terry reported that Northeast IT has been in Town Hall during the past two weeks and is connecting the town's computers to a server. 
Public Comment: None
7:15 pm John Wheeler, Planning Board RE: Procedural Options for Proposed Bylaw Revisions – Joe explained that the Selectboard was considering passing over the article that involved changes to the parking bylaws, because the parking study funding has now been approved, but the study is not yet done. Some felt that the study should be done before the bylaws were changed. John said that the Planning Board had an informational session, and two public hearings and had received a lot of feedback about the proposed parking changes. The consensus seemed to be that the proposed bylaw was better than the current one. The residential parking requirement has not been removed. The Planning Board felt that the bylaw should go to Town Meeting and be debated by the voters. Andrew said amendments could be made at a later date. Bob felt the Planning Board was working with dated information and anecdotal instead of data-driven information.  There was some feeling that the parking study would not reveal anything new. Terry had hopes that it would indicate whether or not there is adequate parking. As Parking Clerk, she hears from ticketed residents saying that they are renting places that do not provide parking. She wondered if the proposed new developments would add to that problem. Moderator Sylvia Smith explained three options for passing over the article, if it was decided that should be done. While some felt Annual Town Meeting would be the place where most voters were present, Bob pointed out that, due to the length of the warrant, it was likely that the zoning article would not come up until the second night of Town Meeting or very late on the first night. In either case, few voters would be present. Bob preferred to wait until the parking study was done but said that the town would do the right thing. The Planning Board can make amendments if the parking study indicates they are needed.
Old Business:
Finance Committee's Proposed Tax Incentive Financing Policy – This is currently on hold.
Transfer Station Attendant Position – A letter of interest has been received from Joe Giard who currently serves as back up attendant at the transfer station. Joe is interested in the position. Current attendant, James Stacy, will be retiring as of May 1. Joe has worked at the transfer station since 2008 and is very familiar with, and knowledgeable about, the requirements and duties of the job. James Stacy has recommended him for the position. The recommended starting pay would be $18.50 per hour. A motion was made by Bob to hire Joseph Giard as transfer station attendant at the rate of $18.50 per hour. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

New Business: 
Joe Judd RE: Vote to Formalize Police Chief and Sergeant Hire – Bob said that at the time interim positions for Police Chief and Sergeant were created, there had been a plan to review the qualifications and guidelines on the job descriptions, before the appointments were made permanent. Joe and Chief Greg Bardwell were to have done this, but it was not done. Bob said he had no qualms about the appointments, but wanted to make sure the review was done. A motion was put forth by Andrew to accept the recommendation to appoint Interim Police Chief Greg Bardwell and Interim Sergeant Timothy Budrewicz to full time positions as Police Chief and Sergeant, respectively, with the understanding that the job descriptions be reviewed within the next two weeks. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Cub Scout Pack 85 RE: July 4th Parade – An application for a parade permit has been received for the annual 4th of July parade. It has been approved by the Police Department. Andrew, seconded by Bob, made a motion to approve the parade permit for the 4th of July parade. This was unanimously approved.
Town Treasurer RE: Adoption of MGL Chapter 32B Sections 21 and 22 – The Hampshire Council of Governance, of which Shelburne is a member, has requested that each member town adopt the two sections of the MGLs. This would allow the Council to make cost saving changes to insurance plans and gives the Council the freedom to shop for better insurance plans. Andrew expressed concern that cost shifting could negatively affect the price employees might need to pay for insurance. The Treasurer will be asked to either come to a meeting or provide more information about this.
Correspondence:
Town of Conway RE: Letter of Thanks – A letter signed by all three Conway Selectboard members was read. It thanked the town of Shelburne, particularly Chief Taylor and Chief Bardwell as well as other town personnel, for their assistance the night of the tornado on February 25.
Any Other Business:
Requests from Retiring Selectboard Member – Joe asked that he be allowed to continue his work with the Connect CTY program. He would also like to be on the parking study committee. 
Final Review of Town Meeting Warrant (Moderator, Sylvia Smith) – The Board and Sylvia discussed the logistics of Town Meeting, who would move each article, and how the order of some articles may be changed to group like articles together.
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Bob, presented a motion at 8:36 pm, to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney
Recording Secretary
